
NLSC GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 
March 27, 2023 

32 South Bar & Grill 
 

The meeting was called to order by President Reg Videgar at 6:30 PM. 
 
Treasurer Report:  Gary & Brenda Keuler 
Discussed the Financial Report.   
 
Membership report:  Karen Videgar 
Discussed the breakdown on new members, both by county and other Snowmobile Clubs.  Oneida is the 
4th.  Largest with a total of 509 AWSA Members.  Karen also gave congratulations to Reg V. for all the effort and time 
he contributed to these results.  All Approved with applause. 
 
Secretary Report:  John and Nancy Zabel 
No report 
 
Reports:  Scott Swendson 
Three Lakes-Brule River Trails:  Scott reported that had the snow conditions been more favorable the trails could of 
stayed open longer.  As of today, the trails officially closed. 
Oneida County Snowmobile Alliance News:  Scott S. reported 82 hours spent on patrolling the trails and pointed out 
accidents and tickets.  Also has been working with the Sheriffs Dept. for posting signs on trails regarding the fines for 
offenses.  Also discussed applying for a grant for brush cleanup in the future. 
AWSC News:  Reported that a new President and VP will be working with the DNR and State regarding 
trespassing.  Encouraged members if they have any questions on the American Life Insurance to contact him, as this 
is part of our membership.  Discussed fall convention and donations of stuffed animals.  Larry Roth brought up the 
safety of signage for alcohol abuse on the trails.  
 
Events and Fundraiser Status:  Reg V. 
Groom to Ride has brought in less than last year, due to the poor snow conditions at that time.  Also discussed the 
drawing coming up on April 1, at Trackside. 
 
Future Events:  Reg V. 
Adopt a Highway clean up period starts April 1 - November 1.  3 times required.  No sign up yet. 
Tavern League drawing to take place on April 23rd. 
TL-BRT End of Season Groomer Shed Clean-up to be held on May 6th. at 8:30 AM.  Help is needed. 
TL-BRT Golf Outing will be held on May 20. 2023. 
4th. of July Parade will be looking for leaders & volunteers. 
Fall-Cornhole Event:  Sue Frank stated that the Fire Dept. will share the cost with NLSC. on Aug. 5th. 
Tavern and Landowners will have an appreciation gathering per Bonnie Lamb at Lindy's on May 6th. 
 
Old Business:  Reg V.  
Ice Queen/Royalty Program:  No supervision as of yet. 
 
New Business: None 
 
50/50 drawing completed with the winner being Brenda Keuler, who donated it back to the Club. 
 
Election of President and Secretary:  Joyce Nykolayko 
Ballets were passed out the results came in as Sue Frank for President and John and Nancy for Co-Secretary. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:06 PM. 
 
Respectfully Submitted: 
 
John and Nancy Zabel 
Co-secretary 
 


